Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: schools agency services
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am seeking information regarding the services offered by your local authority to schools within your jurisdiction. Specifically, I would like to obtain the following information:
	Please provide details of which kinds of agency services/staff, if any, that your local authority offers to schools within your jurisdiction.

(i.e. Catering staff, Cleaners, Site Keepers)

	Are the staff members who deliver these services expected to comply with the guidance outlined in "Keeping Children Safe in Education"?

	What vetting checks does your local authority carry out, in line with safer recruitment practices, for agency staff members who you provide to work within schools?

	Are the members of staff who are assigned to work within schools vetted through a Social Media/Online Check?


Answer:
Leicester City Council does not look after the schools’ agency services/staff, it’s the schools themselves. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, the information requested is not held by the Council.  

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
